
From: Burgis, David
To: Adams, Marcia S. <Adams_MarciaS@scdps.state.sc.us>

Date: 9/7/2001 3:10:06 PM
Subject: FW: Donuts Session Notes

Attachments: Session 9-7-01.doc

Let's look at the issue of clearing suspensions in the call center first. However, I think every issue here deserves 
consideration.

-----Original Message-----
From: Parks, Beth S.
Sent: Friday, September 07, 2001 2:23 PM
To: Burgis, David
Subject: Donuts Session Notes

David,

I typed up some the issues that were discussed in the meeting and attached the file to this email. A couple of people said 
some things that I thought you should be aware of so I noted their remarks in red. If you want me to pass some of this 
information to administrators, please let me know. Otherwise, you and I are the only ones who have this information.

Also, a couple of employees talked to me after the meeting. They sometimes do that because they know I'll listen, keep it 
confidiential, and pass on any information they ask me to. I am scheduled to attend training classes on the next two 
Thursdays and Fridays and won't be able to attend the sessions. Do you want to reschedule the meetings for an earlier day 
in the week so I can be there to take notes for you and talk anyone who wants to share something afterwards?

Thanks!
Beth

mailto:Burgis,%2520David
mailto:Adams_MarciaS@scdps.state.sc.us

